**Press Release: Northwest Regional Service Commission** 

For Immediate Release

## **Election results for the new CSRNO Executive Committee**

**Edmundston, July 22<sup>nd</sup>, 2021** – The Northwest Regional Service Commission (CSRNO) elected its Executive Committee during its last general meeting which was held at Sainte-Anne-de-Madawaska's municipal building, on Monday, July 19<sup>th</sup>.

Mr. Jean-Pierre Ouellet, Mayor of the Haut-Madawaska Community, was elected as President for a fourth consecutive term, accompanied by Mrs. Lisa Parent, Mayor of Rivière-Verte who will act as Vice-President, as well as LSD representative Mr. Michel Doiron, who was elected as third member of the Executive Committee.

Following his re-election, Mr. Ouellet would like to thank his Board of Directors and the entire CSRNO team. He states: "It is with enthusiasm that I begin a fourth term as Chairman of the Northwest Regional Service Commission. First, I would like to thank the members of the CSRNO Board of Directors for their trust in me in these times of change. I would also like to thank all the employees of the CSRNO. Your professionalism and dedication are matched only by your determination to offer quality services. You are champions. Congratulations to the whole team! "

The Board of Directors is therefore composed of the following fourteen members:

Mrs. Roseline Pelletier, Mayor of Lac Baker; Mr. Marcel Deschênes, Mayor of Grand Falls; Mr. Marcel Levesque, Mayor of the Saint-André Rural Community; Mrs. Lisa Parent, Mayor of Rivière-Verte/Vice-President of the Executive Committee; Mrs. Sylvie Girard, Mayor of Sainte-Anne-de-Madawaska; Mr. Jean-Pierre Ouellet, Mayor of the Haut-Madawaska Community/President of the Executive Committee; Mr. France Roussel, Mayor of Drummond; Mr. Eric Marquis, Mayor of Edmundston; Mrs. Nicole Somers, Mayor of St-Quentin; Mrs. Lise Roussel, Mayor of Saint-Léonard; Mrs. Josée Levesque, LSD representative; Mr. Paul Roy, LSD representative; Mr. Alain Martel, LSD representative and Mr. Michel Doiron, LSD representative/member of the Executive Committee.

The CSRNO would also like to mention that they will hold an orientation session for newly elected officials. Subsequently, a tour of all municipalities will be organized to present the vision, mission and collaborative services of the CSRNO to the municipal council of each municipality.

Since information, communication and education are at the heart of any project and mandate of the CSRNO, it will hold an information session for all LSDs to explain the functioning of the CSRNO and its various departments. These initiatives are organized to be more accessible to communities and thus ensure effective teamwork, in addition to open communication between all parties.

## For additional information or interviews, please contact:

Marie-Eve Castonguay

Executive Director of the CSRNO

me.castonguay@csrno.ca/(506) 735-2564